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Council Memorandum 

 

Date: July 28, 2020 

To: Council 

From: Councillor Doug Elmslie 

Re: Implementation of a Three-Way Stop at the Intersection of Kennedy Drive and 

Clifton Street in Fenelon Falls 

 

Recommendation 

That the Memorandum from Councillor Doug Elmslie, regarding the Implementation of 

a Three-Way Stop at the Intersection of Kennedy Drive and Clifton Street in 

Fenelon Falls, be received; and 

That staff be instructed to erect a three-way stop at the intersection of Kennedy Drive 

and Clifton Street. 

Rationale  

For years, Clifton Street has been a source of concern for residents. Five years ago 

Clifton Street was redone resulting in increased traffic speeds. A memorandum was 

brought to council requesting that a three-way stop be implemented at the corner of 

Kennedy Drive and Clifton Street as a traffic calming solution. It was referred to staff 

who reported that the additional stop signs did not meet the criteria, and therefore they 

were not installed; instead, the speed limit on the street was reduced to 40 km.  

Presently, the issue remains; the street has no sidewalks, and with numerous young 

children in the area, increased traffic, particularly on weekends and holidays, the safety 

of residents has also been called into question.  


